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Reeseville Police
Departinent

' The Reeseville Police De-
i partment will no longer
ibe staffed. Effective Janu-
jary 1, 2022 the Village of

| Reeseville will be con-
ltracting with the Dodge

| County Sheriff's Depart- §
Ement for local ordinance
and law enforcement ser-
jvices. For emergencies,
idial 911 for all other calls/
[non-emergencies, please
call the Dodge County

1 Sheriff's Office at 920-

i 386-3726. (Please note,
jthe former police depart-
jmnent phone line will no

To submit and article or
advertisement please email

reesevillereview@gmail.com }
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The advertisements and
articles included in this
newsletter are at the dis-
cretion of the editor, but
do not necessary express
the views of the Village or
the editor.

The Village of Reeseville Board meet-
ings are held on the 2nd Thursday of
each month beginning at 6:30 p.m.
Public comments are heard for the first
15 minutes of each meeting. All Village
residents are welcome. If you wish to
add something to the agenda please
contact the Village Clerk. Meeting
minutes will be printed in this newslet-
ter, however they are not official until
approval at the following monthly meet-
ing.
The Clerk-Treasurer, Margaret Schmidt,
is available in the Clerk’s office, 214
Firehouse Drive. Her office hours
are Monday and Thursday gam -
5pm and Saturday 10am - 4pm,
Please reach out if you need assistance.
(608) 575-3097
clerk@vi.reeseville.wi.gov

Pog and Poultry

Hcensing

Dog and Pouliry licenses were due
March 31. There will be a late fee after
3/31 and a citation may be issued for
non licensed dogs. Owners should con-~

4 tact the Clerk-Treasurer if their dog has

passed away or has been rehomed. Ap-

3 plications are available at

www.reeseville.com or the library.
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Rummage and Shed Sale :

May 26-29th 9-5

Woo12 Mud Lake Rd.

Antique furniture, Quilts, Crocks,
china, prints

| Village of Reeseville Housekeeping

Trash Collection

The Village Board would like to remind
everyone to put trash cans out no more
than 24 hours before scheduled collee-
tion. Cans should be brought in as soon
as possible. Badgerland requests that
cans be three feet apart so they can
pick up the cans without knocking oth-
€r cans over.

VILLAGE OF REESEVILLLE
BRUSH/YARD WASTE SITE

Village Residents Only
No Contractors
No Bags
No Construction Materials
No furniture

Violators Will Be Prosecuted!

You may bring your brush and vard
waste on the first and third Saturday of
the month (unless it is a holiday) from
8:00 to 11:00. Proof of residence is
required eg: driver license or utility
bill.

The site is located at the old burn site
by the Sewer plant.

Mother’s Day is
Sunday, May 14
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Proudly Presents BINGO Night @
The Reeseville Community Center
4086 N. Main Street, Reeseville Wi 53579

January 8, 2023
February 12, 2023
March 12, 2023
April 9, 2023
May 14, 2023
June 11, 2023
July 9, 2023
August 13, 2023
September 10, 2023
Cctober 8, 2023
November 12, 2023
December 10, 2023
Doors Open at 4:00pm
First Game Begins at 5:30pm

15 games will be played
Plus 1 Progressive game
*Food & Refreshments will be
available for purchase*

- Benefitting CLR Fire And Rescue |
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Reeseville Public Library
216 S Main Street g27-7390 M-F 12:30-6
www.reeseville.hib.wius

Saturdays

The library will no longer be open on Satur-
days. Our new hours are M-F 12:30-6.

Read With Skipper

May 18 @ 4pm

A READ Team made up of an adult with their
registered Reading Education Assistance Dog
(R.E. A. D) will be at the library waiting to
hear commumity kids read stories. The library
will have a sign-up sheet at the desk with time
slots.

AVAILABLE}
IN LIBBY APP! }

Summer Reading

We're already planning for summer at the li-
brary and wish to thank the following sponsors
of the summer reading program: Andrew
Mehan, Caine Warehousing, D&L
Plumbing, Koepsell-Murray Funer-
al Home, Lauersdorf Excavating,
Specialty Cheese and the State Bank

of Reeseville. Thank you, our summer
programming wouldn’t be possible without you.

Reesevlle Publc Libary
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Lakeside 4H

: On April 8th, 2023 the lakeside 4h put on their annual Easter Egg Hunt and food panity collection,

. complete with a visit from the Easter bunny himself, some Easter games and a petting zoo.

'We had three age groups searching for the mystery egg to win a special prize. Qur winners received a
« basket filled with summer activities and treats. All children left with a goodie bag filled with treats
 and trinkets and fun was had by all.

: Boxes of food were donated to the gathering source. Without the donations from the families that

' came we could not have helped our community as well as enjoyed all the smiling faces. We also cre-
' ated and donated no sew blankets that our club made together at our February meeting to the gath-
- ering source as well.

- We could not have done this wonderful event with out the help from our generous sponsers,
. the State Bank of Reeseville, Rennhack Contrustion and Caine Warehouse.

Winners were ages 0-4 Lily, 5-7 Makenna, and 7-11 Simon.

" Just an FYI to all, we are changing the date of our May meeting to Saturday May 20%, at 3pm to the
- Salmi house. We will have our monthly meeting, pot luck and then we were given the great oppor-
tunity to assist our Veterans at the Badger Honor Flight return in Madison.

Of you would like to join 4H or come check us out please call Eric or Sandy Salmi at 920-988-1817
| for more information.

. Submitted by:
- Aj Dishneau
- Lakeside 4H Reporter
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| Immanuel Lutheran Church

REESEVILLE REVIEYY

PAGES

210 Lincoln Avenue
Reeseville, WI 53579
Pastor Don Steinberg

920-927-5734

Sunday worship service with Communion at g
a.m.

Sunday School for children ages 4 through 8 TH
Grade meet from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.

Adult Bible Class also meets each Sunday morn-
ing from 10:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m, The last classes
for this term are on May 14. After that, all classes
are on break until September 10.

We also offer Youth Confirmation Classes for stu-
dents in 7 TH and 8 TH Grade, as well as Adult
Information Classes for those interested in find-
ing out more about what our congregations be-
lieves, teaches and confesses on the basis of
God’s Word in the Bible. Call the church office
for more information about when these classes

tare held.

Thanks to everyone who supported our recent
Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser. We served up 64
meals, which is more than last year, so that is
great. We appreciate your support of our pres-
ence and our work in this community. Be look-
ing for information about this October's turkey
dinner and then our cookie sale in December.

| As always, everyone who is reading these words
{1s welcome to take part in any of the worship ser-
1 vices, learning events and other activities held at
Jour church. We hope to see you among us very
1soon! B

First United Church of Choist
The corner of Washington and Lincoln Ave
Pastor Carrie

First United Church of Christ is located on the
corner of Washington and Lincoln Ave in Reese-
ville. Sunday services begin at 10am. We have
Holy Communion on the first Sunday of every
month. We practice open Communion and wel-
come all who believe in our Lord Jesus Christ to
partake in Communion with us.

Ours is a worship service of love and friendship
and we would truly like to have you join us! We
hope to see you soon!

Find us on Facebook: “First United
Church of Christ Reeseville Wi” and also
on YouTube: “First United Church of
Christ Reeseville WI”,

n advance. Design fees tobe negotiat-




PROCEEEDINGS OF THE VILLAGE BOARD
OF THE VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE
April 13, 2023

A duly convened meeting of the Viilage Board of the Village of Reeseville, Dodge County, Wisconsin, was held in
open session on April 13, 2023, and cailed to order by Village President, Brian Miller, at 6:30pm. The pledge of
allegiance was recited. Roll call was taken and the following Trustees were present, Jim Bublitz, Cheryl Goodrich,
Dave Snow, Anna Volkova, Kevin Hankes Jacob Pacala.

MNotice of the meeting was given to the public at least 48 hours prior to the meeting by posting the camplete
agenda at the Reaseville Village Hall, the Reeseville Post Office.

Jim Bublitz made a motion to approve the consent agenda, along with the minutes of the previous board meeting
and the treasurer and utility reports, the motion was seconded by Anna Volkova, motion carried.

Jim Bublitz made a motion to appoint Jacob Pacala to the vacant position.on the viilage board, and the motion was
seconded by Kevin Hankes, motion carried.

Public input, Sam Ackerly presented the board with concerns of a dog on N. Main Street who was unleashed and
attacked another dog, and the pet owner of the dog that was attacked broke the 2 dogs up and got bit. A police
report was filed. Sam wanted to know what was going to be done regarding this issue. Sam expressed concerns for
public safety and stated this isn't the first time this dog has been unleashed and caused problems, Officer Nicholas
confirmed a report was filed. The village board committee will hold 2 commitiee meeting to address this issue and
report back to the board next month. Josh Braun asked if brush would be picked up from the curb, and the board
informed him no, but en the 1% and 3 Saturdays of the month brush may be take out to burn pile as long as you
provide proof that you are a resident of the village, Joesph Wagner Is the brush pile attendant who wili be on site
assisting residents.

Tamimy Hampton from Kunkel Engineering group was present to update the board on a final pay request for the
Jackson Street project will be presented at May board meeting. Dave Snow asked Tammy about landscaping that
needs to be fixed from this project, Tammy stated she will let Don Neitzel know, and make Lalonde Construction
aware of this also. The county will be daing the painting of the lines on Jackson Street as soon as weather permits,
Tammy said Don Neitzel needs to meet with Dean regarding chlorination building, and Basol is working on finalizing
the DNR report. Tammy talked about the project on Dewey and Garfield streets, Garfield Street to replace the
sanitary system, in October file for project funding. Dave suggested about fixing sidewalks with the next project on
Garfield. The board discussed PSC lead services that would have to be replaced at the time of construction, Tammy
will get more information on this for the board.

Sim Bublitz made a motion to move to item 11 under section E, the motion was seconded by Dave Snow, motion
carried. Donna Braun from Dodge County was present to speak about the proposed daycare center. Donna gave a
brief update on the daycare center plans and in February the village was sent notification regarding blueprints with
the daycare center on, which raised concerns for the village board, President Brian Miller stated when the village
board approved for the 10-unit housing, there was never anything mentioned about the daycare center. Brian
stated the daycare center is important. Paul Scharfman plans never communicated a daycare, and the way things
were handled, the bad location for the daycare, this is not acceptable. The village will be holding a PUD committee
meeting to meet with Donna Braun 1o discuss the issue regarding the daycare, on May 1, 2023, at 5:00pm.

Officer Nicholas gave the police report total 62 incidents, and total non-contact incidents were 33. Officer Nicholas
emailed the officers that work in the village to follow thru with the recent, complaint regarding the dog on N Main
Street,



CLR report, the fire department is looking to get rid of old lights, light bars, old hoses, steel air tanks {not in use),
they will also talk to John Schmitt before discarding these items. No report was available at the time of meeting
from Lifestarn

Kay Kromm {Library Director) gave the library report, one employee was terminated, and locks were changed. Kay
stated she is having trouble finding employees, the library is closed on Saturdays for now. Kay is hoping to
compensate her employee wages to see if that may bring more interest in employment for the library. The village
currently appropriates $29,560.00 in funding to the library.

Utility Report, Dean stated he sent water samples in on the 8% and the state got them on the 13%, Dean has never
had a problem with samples arriving late bafore. The pump on prairie street has quit working, got a new one and it
was installed, We had a lateral break on the 16% on North main and repaired it. 4 hydrants were replaced. Cement
work on Washington and North Main and a driveway needs to be fixed after the repairs from lateral. Dean
informed the board that Darrell Kromm who has worked for the village for over 30 years will be retiring when Dean
retires, The board thanked Darrell Krornm for his many years of dedicated service. Dean will present the board with
Darrell's letter of retirement.

Dean reported on March 21, 2023, the county filed the potholes in the village. Dodge County Highway Dept. wilt be
doing the painting of lines on Jackson Street for $1,400.00, The streets will be cleaned, Watertown will call a couple
weeks ahead before they come out,

Finance and Personal report, the committee had a meeting with candidates for the DPW replacement, Kenneth
Hankes expressed interest in the position and the committee interviewed Kenneth. Dave Snow made a motion to
hire Kenneth Hankes as the new DPW employee to replace Dean Ziegel who is retiring, the motion was seconded
by Jim Bublitz, motion carried with Kevin Hankes abstaining from voting.

Cierk update report, the auditors are finishing up on the water and sewer audit and will finish the general fund
after compieting the water and sewer. Election update was given President Brian Miller was re-elected along with
village trustees Cheryl Goadrich, Dave Show, and Jim Bublitz. We need to get lawn mowing bids for the season, Him
Bublitz made a motion to give the committee permission to sign a contract for mowing, the motion was seconded
by Kevin Hankes, motion carried.

Community Center report, Cheryl Goodrich said bingo went weli, food sales were down but may have been
because of Easter. April there were 3 bookings, May has 5 bookings, and June has 3 bookings.

Rec Dept. report, Anna Volkova is working on getting quotes for new playground equipment with the $50,000
Watertown Health Foundation Grant, and Anna will be looking into additional funding from outside sources if any is
available.

The board discussed future agenda ftems.

A motion to approve paying the bills was made by Kevin Hankes and seconded by Jim Bublitz, motion carried.
A mation to adjourn was made by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Anna Volkova, motion carried.

Margaret Schmidt Clerk-Treasurer

‘THE MINUTES HAVE NOT BEEN APPROVED BY THE VILLAGE BOARD UNTIL THE FOLLOWING MONTH BOARD MEETING.






